
 

 
 

 
May 23, 2025 

 
The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Chairman      Ranking Member 
Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. Capitol      U.S. Capitol 
Washington, D.C. 20515    Washington, D.C. 20515   
  
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 
 
I am requesting $1,000,000 for the Carlsbad Police Department Renovation Project in Fiscal Year 2026. 
The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Carlsbad located at 101 N Halagueno Street, 
Carlsbad, NM 88220. The project will fund the renovation of the department to expand the current 
location to better serve the community of Carlsbad. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funding 
because it will support public safety. 
 
The project has a federal nexus because it is authorized by section 42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(2) and 5305(a)(4). 
 
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 
 

Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Gabe Vasquez 
Member of Congress 

 


